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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Tuesday, May 17, 2022, at 5:30 p.m. 
Subject: RW-21 project update 
  Well development and groundwater treatment system building construction continues 

Routine groundwater sampling and water level measurements underway 
Well upgrades along our access road south of Bethpage Park to start Monday 

 

Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project and other associated environmental activities. 

RW-21 Treatment System well development continues 

Our field teams continue to ready our three extraction wells for operation and start-up later this 
summer. You should expect to see our crews working in our work zones during business hours. 

Routine groundwater sampling and water level measurements underway 

Our routine groundwater sampling and water level measurement program continues throughout the 
month of May at various locations. Residents near our work locations receive notifications. 

Well upgrades along Northrop Grumman’s access road south of Bethpage Community Park 

Starting this Monday, our 
contractors mobilized 
equipment to begin 
conducting work along our 
access road from 8 a.m. to 5 
p.m. Monday through Friday 
until May 27. They will be 
upgrading several wells and 
installing piping in support of 
our onsite treatment system 
(see image). You should 
expect to see field 
personnel conducting 
construction operations with 
a small excavator, water 
truck, equipment trailer, and 
work vehicles on Northrop 
Grumman property. The 
OU3 system has been 
operation for several 
decades. 

 
Groundwater treatment system construction continues 

We continue to make solid progress on the construction of the groundwater treatment system. The 
interior system construction is pictured below. 
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If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or 
Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. Our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 
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